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April 3, 2023 

 

 

Aaron Fowler 

President, AFM Local 100 

1501 Broadway, 9th Floor 

New York, NY 10036 

 

Dear Mr. Fowler: 

 

 Thank you for your February 22, 2023 letter requesting reconsideration of the proposed 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) fee increases for O and P visas.    

 

We appreciate your statements about the cultural and economic importance of artists and 

arts organizations and your concerns about the impact of USCIS fees on these stakeholders. 

 

USCIS fee structures are set to ensure we fully recover all of the agency’s costs.  As you 

know, USCIS is primarily fee funded with 96% of our budget covered by fees.  At the same 

time, USCIS administers certain immigration benefits without collecting a fee (e.g. refugee and 

asylum processing, as well as fee waivers for those economically disadvantaged and certain 

victims, etc.).  To cover the costs of doing this important work to support the nation’s ideals and 

interests, the vast majority unappropriated by Congress, USCIS must charge other fee-paying 

applicants and petitioners.  In an effort to reduce the need for large fee increases, the President’s 

FY 2024 budget request for USCIS seeks appropriated funding to support the processing of 

refugee and asylum applications, as well as backlog reduction and other key priorities.   

 

Your input regarding O and P visa fees in the proposed fee rule is very important to us.  

The public comment period ended on March 13, 2023, and USCIS will carefully review all 

public comments as we draft a final fee rule.  

 

Thank you again for your letter.  Should you require any additional assistance, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 


